






































Item No. D

| CITY OF |

OTTUMWA

O!

Date: December 6, 2022

To: City Council (Meeting Packet)
From: Philp Rath, City Administrator

Re: Report to City Council and Citizens

In addition to providing a verbal report of issues and topics of interest in and around the City of
Ottumwa, this memo has been prepared for inclusion in the council packet. This should serve as a
reference for those who are not able to attend the meeting in person and may not have an opportunity to
view it later,

Agreements: Heartland Humane Society: As stated in last month'’s report, the contract
expires at the end of the year. A revised / updated agreement has been drafted and
presented to the City Council and Heartland at a work session held last week. The
majority of the agreement was acceptable to both entities. There was a question
regarding the annual base contribution and Heartland was requested to provide support
related to their request. A revised agreement is anticipated to be ready for
consideration by the City Council for the December 20 meeting. Bridge City Sanitation:
Staff met with the owners of BCS to discuss any pending service issues. We discussed
concerns regarding equipment, timing of operations, customer service, and requested
they come before the City Council to report on the service. No date / time has been
established, but staff will continue to meet and address items of concern.

Projects / Pending Legislation: Depot Acquisition: the issues with property titling
have been resolved and the City is now the owner of the depot and clubhouse. City
staff is currently handling the cleaning and maintenance of the properties and will look
into future public uses. Transfer of Transit Building. The city is still awaiting the federal
notice of required funds to present to city council for approval. Once that has been
received staff will proceed with a request to purchase the obligation and be in a position
to officially sell the property to Wapello County Emergency Management.
Comprehensive Parks Plan / Tennis Development. Design Workshop is finalizing the
comprehensive park plan for Greater Ottumwa Park and is anticipating a presentation to
the City after the first of the year. They were also working on the construction plans
for the tennis center to be located in Sycamore Park, which should be presented around
the same time. ATV / UTV Usage on City Streets. At the work session held last week,
staff was directed to work with the city attorney to develop draft legislation to allow for
the usage of UTV’'s on some city streets. Other types of vehicles, such as ATVs would
continue to be illegal except for specific exemptions. This legislation would be
presented at a future work session ahead of official action by City Council.
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